CAMARILLO SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH

Sabbath, January 30, 2021

3975 E. Las Posas Road, Camarillo, CA 93010 805-482-4632 <u>www.camarillosda.org</u>

Welcome to our outdoor and online services today...

9:30am - **Sabbath School: "Isaiah"** - Bill Calkins 10:45am - **Worship Service** - Dr. David Lowe (Camarillo SDA elder) **Offering:** Church Budget

We Worship Together:

PRELUDE: Niccole Modell

WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Dave Pennock

CHILDREN'S STORY: Anne Blech
OFFERING CALL: Steve Mayer
OFFERTORY: Niccole Modell

SCRIPTURE & PRAYER: Revelation 3:14-17

- Filma Potter and Loida Greaves

SPECIAL MUSIC: Hailey Collier

"You Raise Me Up" by Lovland-Graham

SERMON: "COVID AND CHRIST'S COMING"

- David Lowe

POSTLUDE: Niccole Modell



Announcements:

WELCOME! We're glad you're with us, to worship and praise the Lord, our Creator and Redeemer.

SUNSET TONIGHT: 5:24pm.



Revelation 3:14-17 (NKJV)

¹⁴ "And to the angel of the church of the Laodiceans write, 'These things says the Amen, the Faithful and True Witness, the Beginning of the creation of God: ¹⁵ "I know your works, that you are neither cold nor hot. I could wish you were cold or hot. ¹⁶ So then, because you are lukewarm, and neither cold nor hot, I will vomit you out of My mouth. ¹⁷ Because you

say, 'I am rich, have become wealthy, and have need of nothing'—and do not know that you are wretched, miserable, poor, blind, and naked.

FOOD CONNECT ("The Pantry") is open SATURDAYS for food distribution (current hours), 3 - 5pm. For more info or to volunteer, call Flo Lowe at (805) 377-2725. Thank you for your support!

CHURCH EMAIL LIST: If you'd like to receive Camarillo Church office emails, please notify us by sending an email with your request to Suzanne at: office@camarillosda.org

NEXT SABBATH, FEBRUARY 6: *Message* – Bob Wong (SCC Youth Director); Offering – Church Budget; Sunset – 5:30pm

YOUR TITHES & OFFERINGS may be turned in:

- By using the online "Giving" option, on the home page of the church website
- By downloading the Adventist Giving app on your smartphone
- By mail to the church address, or dropped off in the new, secure, locked church mailbox
- By placing offerings in the box on the table at the front of the outdoor service; tithe envelopes are available at the check-in table and also on the table by the offering box

Thank you for your generosity in these perilous times.

THE WHOLE CONFERENCE coming up on Monday, February 15, Presidents' Day has been certified to give up to 8 hours of continuing education credits for healthcare professionals. This is a good amount of credits hours for the price of the virtual conference. In addition, if you are unable to watch the conference on Monday, but are registered, you will be able to see a recording of the conference for up to 30 days and still apply for continuing education credits. We hope you will be able to join us on that day for our first ever (and hopefully last) virtual conference. You can go to the website for more details regarding the speakers, schedule, continuing education credits and registration. www.wholeconference.org

COVID-19 PROTOCOLS: Please remember while you are at church or any church function to **wear a mask** and **maintain a 6 foot physical distance** from others with whom you do not live. If you have any symptoms of illness (cough, fever, chills, congestion, runny nose, new loss of taste or smell, shortness of breath, difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, sore throat, nausea or vomiting, diarrhea) please stay at home and enjoy our livestream. *Also, if you test positive for COVID after having been at church recently, please call the church office and send a text message to Dave Pennock* (number in bulletin) so that those present when you were also present and possibly contagious can be notified. *Your identity will be kept confidential.* Attendees will simply be told that "someone at church when you were also at church tested positive for COVID-19." This is why we ask for your name and contact information when you arrive on Sabbath morning. If you are in the high risk categories for COVID, you may want to stay at home until you receive your vaccinations and they become effective or until the pandemic is over. **Thank you and please stay safe.**

COVID-19 VACCINE UPDATE: Those 75 and older can now register to be vaccinated in Ventura County. You must live in Ventura County, show proof of residency and proof of age upon arrival at the appointment. Appointments can be accessed at the following link: www.venturacountyrecovers.org/vaccine-information/portal/. A hotline will also be launched for appointments by phone. View phase information at the following link: www.venturacountyrecovers.org/vaccine-information/prioritization/

NEW 2021 SABBATH SCHOOL QUARTERLIES for the 1st quarter (Jan-Feb-Mar) - "Isaiah" - are available Sabbath mornings, or through the week in the church foyer, or by calling the church office to arrange for pickup.

<u>FIRST QUARTER 2021 SABBATH SCHOOL TEACHER SCHEDULE</u>: <u>Feb. 6</u> - David Lowe; <u>Feb. 13</u> - Reuben Perez; <u>Feb. 20</u> - David Lowe; <u>Feb. 27</u> - Reuben Perez; <u>Mar. 6</u> - David Lowe; <u>Mar. 13</u> - Bill Calkins; <u>Mar. 20</u> - David Lowe; <u>Mar. 27</u> - Bill Calkins.

PULPIT SCHEDULE: Feb. 6 - Bob Wong (SCC Youth Director), Feb. 13 - Marco Topete (SCC Literature Ministries Coordinator).

GENERAL CONFERENCE SESSION 2020 POSTPONED FOR A SECOND TIME: Due to COVID-19, the world church quinquennial event, (which had been rescheduled to May 20-25, 2021) is now scheduled for <u>June 6 - 11, 2022</u> in Indianapolis. More info go to: https://adventist.news/en/news/leaders-vote-to-postpone-general-conference-session-2020-for-a-second-time

Praying for God's Family

"Therefore I tell you, whatever you ask for in prayer, believe that you have received it, and it will be yours." Mark 11:24 (NIV)



PRAYER REQUESTS: Please contact our current Prayer Chain Leader **Kim Swarts**, **PrayerCamSDA@gmail.com** (until a new prayer team leader is found) to submit and/or update your prayer needs and praises.

PRAISES:

For much needed rain!

HEALTH CONCERNS:

From Kelley Juarez: "Prayer for my son that he will give his heart to Jesus, (and) he will be healed; pray for my friend Angie who has Crohn's Disease that she will be healed from pain." Christine Kozlowski - (surgery recovery). For Merle Evelyn (from daughter Michele) - "Please pray for mom, she has a hole in her foot bottom that goes all of the way to her bone, also she has an infection in her feet that is not healing very well, and she has not been eating enough and losing a lot of weight - please pray that she starts back eating to get her strength." John Negley, Sr. - continued prayers during the long process of full recovery. Ted Andres' sister (recovery from brain tumor surgery.) Ken Holland (health issues). Janet Younce's sister Sharon (full recovery from spinal procedure). Henry Hernandez. Linda (sister of Yoli Hernandez) - Covid-19. Dorothea Amey - (cancer). Mike Godfrey - (stroke recovery). Gershon Napod's Mom - esophageal cancer, and Gershon's brother Levi. Evelyn DeLay. Larry Miller).

BEREAVEMENT:

For the grieving families of 429,000+ people who have died from COVID-19 in the U.S.

OTHER CONCERNS:

- 1) For the Lord's leading and guidance as the pastoral search committee seeks a new senior pastor for Camarillo SDA Church. 2) God's blessing on our new President and Vice-President, and our Nation. 3) Expedited distribution of the COVID-19 vaccines. 4) Frontline health care workers.
- **2 Chronicles 7:14:** If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, then I will hear from heaven, and I will forgive their sin and will heal their land.

OUR PRAYER CHAIN LEADER is currently Kim Swarts (who recently moved to Tennessee), until a new Prayer Team Ministry Leader can be found. In the meantime, please send your prayer concerns to her at PrayerCamSDA@gmail.com. (PLEASE NOTE: If you may want to possibly become the new Prayer Team Ministry Leader and would like to know more, please contact Dave Pennock, Head Elder.)





Book early to save on your registration rate!

Learn about the power of a plant-based lifestyle from some of the nation's leading experts.



John McDougall, MD KEYNOTE SPEAKER A Starch-based Diet to Mitigate Chronic Diseases, Climate Change and COVID-19



Kristi Funk, MD, FACS Reducing the Risk of Breast Cancer: It's Up to You



Hashmi, MD Milk: Does It Do a Body Good?



Khambatta, PhD
Mastering Diabetes
Using a Low-Fat,
Plant-Based, WholeFood Lifestyle



Seheult, MD
What You Can Do
to Fight COVID-19



Colin Zhu,
DO, DipABLM, Chef
Optimal Health Starts
In The Kitchen!



To access a previous broadcast, go to our church website and click on "Video Archives" on the left side of the home page. Can also be seen on Roku.

Lisa Topete

Church Website: www.camarillosda.org

To watch the live broadcast of our Sabbath School, Worship Services, and some other church events online, click on LIVESTREAM at the left side of the church website home page. You can watch from any device. Also may be viewed on Roku, Facebook, or YouTube.

Church Office E-mail: office@camarillosda.org



Pastoral Staff

Greg Hoenes
Pastor Pro Temp

David Pennock
Head Elder

Suzanne Goodrich
Ministry Assistant

Moenes@sccsda.org
(Cell) 213-910-6571

dpennock@yahoo.com
(Cell) 805-816-2812 (prefers text messaging)

office@camarillosda.org
(Office) 805-482-4632

Youth/Young Adult Leader (Cell) 559-441-3853